
Dear Friends and WCSA Participants:

The Westport Center for Senior Activ-
ities (WCSA) was elated to 
re-open its doors on July 1, 2021 
after being closed since March 2020
due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Participation numbers continue to 
rise which is a great sign that we’re 

getting back to the good old days.  

I’m so appreciative of the Friends’ continued financial sup-
port throughout the pandemic which has enabled the WCSA
staff to offer creative, fun, and safe, uninterrupted pro-
grams.  The Friends co-sponsored a summer barbeque fol-
lowed by a performance of the local “Cukes” ukulele band.
In recognition of National Ice Cream Day, the Friends
sponsored a “Name that Tune” contest and had 
the Ice Cream Emergency Truck on hand for everyone’s
pleasure. A Labor Day barbeque was enjoyed by all featuring 
myself and Program Manager, Holly Betts at the grill. 
Local Westporter and professional violinist Heather Hardy
provided entertainment. Westport Poet Laurate, Diane Low-
man taught a summer writing program on Zoom entitled:
The Art of Brevity. Most recently, art historian 
Lisa Arnold lectured on Swedish artist Carl Larsson and In-
digenous art of Aboriginal Australians.

The WCSA was able to provide a wide variety of programs 
in an effort to keep seniors engaged, healthy, active and en-
tertained, all in a safe and supportive manner while we con-
tinued to closely monitor the COVID positivity rate. Thank
you, Friends, for your continued commitment and financial
support as we strive to get the WCSA back to the vibrant,

busy, fun and stimulating facility it was pre-COVID.
Another step back to normalcy… Sue’s café is back open five
days a week for lunch and the Grab-n-Go is back fully
stocked. Come and enjoy a delicious, hot, well-balanced
meal prepared fresh on site by Chef Pancho from Creative
Culinary.  Suggested donation for those 60+ years of age is
$5.00 - 7.00. Reservations are required and can be made on
MyActiveCenter or by calling the WCSA at 203.341.5099.
Please visit for the latest menu: www.westportct.gov/senior-
center.  

I’m so proud of the accomplishments of the WCSA team, 
all who worked countless hours over a very challenging year.
Wishing the Friends, and the wonderful WCSA staff and par-
ticipants a very healthy and happy 2022!

Peace,

Sue
Sue Pfister, Director 
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letter from the president
TO ALL OUR WONDERFUL SENIORS

Greetings and Happy Holidays from the Board of The Friends of the Center for Senior
Activities. We are about to start a new year full of hope and aspirations as we finally move
away from COVID; and the appropriate theme for the year should be regeneration
and positive change for all of us. The Friends board of directors is delighted to an-
nounce the addition of six new members; all uniquely qualified to add to the group of
talented members already with us. We welcome Diane Bosch, Marsha Darmory, 

Joe Nixon, Kristina Stephano, Fran Thomas and Sara Valentine. Please join me in
thanking Carol Gluckman and Lois Schine who will be retiring from the Board after

many years of valuable service and enthusiasm. They will be missed but happily they are con-
tinuing their Center volunteer roles, so we will not be losing touch!

With the advent of 2022 we expect to return to providing many in-person programs and music concerts in
conjunction with the Center programming. We expect to limit attendance as necessary to adhere to health and
safety but fear not, we will still provide food and beverages including favorites like guacamole and salsa, plus
sweets at our music events. I extend a big "Thank You" to all of our instructors and lecturers who performed
admirably on ZOOM and Public Access Channel 79  as well as in person as the Center began to open up this
summer. You can expect to participate in many more activities as the new year moves into full swing.

Lastly, the Friends are in need of your financial support even more now as we produce increased numbers 
of smaller programs. We want to present high quality musical programs for your entertainment on a more fre-
quent basis, on weekends and Friday afternoons. Please continue your wonderful generosity by donating
through the enclosed envelope or online on the Friends website located at www.wscfriends.org  where you may
donate using credit cards or gifts of stock. 

Happy Holidays to everyone and have a wonderful and healthy New Year. We thank you. 

Jack Klinge, Friends President

NOW, IN THE IMMORTAL WORDS OF THAT TIMELESS COMIC STRIP HEROINE "ANNIE";
"TOMORROW, TOMORROW, I LOVE YOU TOMORROW;  YOU'RE ONLY A DAY AWAY”

Through your generous donations, Friends has purchased many amenities for the Center: the stage,
piano, awnings for outside dining and classes, as well as the patio furniture and benches. Friends has
funded ten seasons of the Winter Indoor Music Series and hundreds of special lectures and programs.
Friends led the effort to raise over $300,000 for the Center 2018 enhancement and has subsidized
many programs presented via media during the COVID Center closing.  

With your donations there are so many possibilities!

“...your hard work is worth it. You are helping seniors to enjoy their 'retirement' years while learning
and growing.  I speak for so many friends that write, paint, exercise and attend the talks at our wonderful
WCSA. We are not just living but are thriving. What fun you provide.”    



about the friends 

The Friends of the Westport Center for Senior Activities is dedicated to identifying and funding pro-
grams and amenities for the Center. Our primary purpose is to support the Westport Center 
for Senior Activities’ mission of providing an activity-based “home away from home” for our 
senior community. 

The Friends Board fundraises to provide additional special programming and amenities to improve 
our “home away from home”. The Center is truly a very special place for all to gather and enjoy a wide
variety of activities.  

We are pleased to welcome new Friends Board members Diane Bosch, Marsha Darmory, Joe Nixon,
Kristina Stephano, Fran Thomas, and Sara Valentine.

meet your center staff

Felicia Izzo
Administrative Assistant

From Left to Right

Holly Betts
Program Manager

Susan Pfister
Director

Paulina Przybysz
Nutrition Program 

Coordinator

Jason Wilson
Assistant Program  

Coordinator

Denise Puskas
Administrative Assistant

Benjamin 
Gorenstein

Custodian



recent happenings

The Emergency Mobile Ice Cream Truck Paid a Visit! Diane Lowman: Writing: The Art of Brevity

Labor Day Barbeque! The Lil’ Mama Band

Halloween Party The Cukes –Ukulele Band

The Y’s Men of Westport photo is on display! Friends awning allows for outdoor events



Sign up for a weekly blast of the upcoming events. 
Email Denise Puskas at dpuskas@westportct.gov or call 203-341-5099.

Pre-registration is required for all events at myactivecenter.com. 
Friday with Friends presents free special programs funded by your donations 

to Friends of the Westport Center for Senior Activities

Wednesday, December 1:  Special Hanukkah Luncheon  
Time: Two seatings at 11:30 AM and 1:00 PM  Reservations Required!
Celebrate the Festival of Lights at the WCSA and enjoy our Hanukkah luncheon of matzo
ball soup, beef brisket, roasted carrots, potato pancakes & noodle kugel for dessert. Musical
Accompanist, Nani Tibbi from the Conservative Synagogue will play Israeli music on his
guitar. Pre-registration required for lunch and there is a suggested donation of $5-$7.

Friday, December 17: 
Half Mile Common Trio Presents: 

A Kaleidoscope of Holiday Music 
Time: 1:30 – 2:30  PM

Featuring Nava Zeevi on the piano, Bernice Stochek Friedson 
on the violin and Andrew Woodruff on the cello.

Wednesday, January 5: Open House - Calling all Groundhogs!
Time: 10:30 - 11:30 AM
We miss you! Come and get reacquainted. New participants are welcomed with open arms.
Bring a friend.  See all that the WCSA has to offer. We look forward to giving you a tour and
showing you our beautiful facility. If you aren’t available on the 5th, please call
203.341.5099 to set up your private tour. 

Wednesday, January 5: 
Celebrate 2022 with a Special New Year’s Lunch and Entertainment 

Time: Noon – 2:30 PM
Celebrate the start of 2022 with a festive meal featuring mushroom bisque soup, chicken

cordon bleu, rice pilaf, broccoli and a holiday dessert. Pre-registration is required for lunch
and there is a suggested donation of $5.00 - $7.00. The local Ukulele group, the Cukes will

provide fun and upbeat music as we welcome in the New Year. Thank you Friends of the
Westport Center for Senior Activities for sponsoring the entertainment. 

Friday, January 14 – February 11: Friday’s with Friends Series 
“Tasteful Visual Humor! Eyes Wide Open!” with David Pressler 
Dates: 1/14, 1/21, 1/28, 2/4, 2/11  |  Time: 1:30 – 2:30 PM
This lecture series is to encourage people of all ages and backgrounds to become visually
conscious of the world around them: “Learn to look in order to see.” Photographer, David
Pressler holds a degree from the Rhode Island School of Design, where he first studied pho-
tography with famed photographer Harry Callahan. David has exhibited his diverse works in
many media in Fairfield and Westchester Counties. Free. 
Pre-registration is required.

SAVE THE DATE!  Sunday, February 13th 
Friends Annual Super Bowl Indoor Tailgate Party

Time:  1:00 – 3:30 PM
Tailgate snacks, special guest appearances from Staples High School teams, coaches and

cheerleaders. Contests and more. Join us! Stay tuned for further details. 
Grandchildren are welcome.

Tuesday, February 15: Fourth Annual British Tea 
Time: 2:00 – 3:30 PM
The WCSA is pleased to announce the return of their British Tea.   Come and dress up for
our traditional afternoon tea with savory sandwiches and sweets. This event is co-sponsored
by the Westport Young Women’s League. Pre-registration is required.  Cost:  $5.00

Pre-register for events online at MyActiveCenter.com or call the WCSA at 203.341.5099.

upcoming events



FWCSA
DONORS
11/1/20 - 10/31/2021

Friends Board of Directors
President:           Jack Klinge
Vice President:   Molly Alger
Treasurer:           Peter Anstett
Secretary:           Susan Kane

Members of the Board
Betty Lou Cummings
Virginia Ferrari
Doris Forest
Carol Gluckman
Judy Hardy
Karen Kleine
Leslie Roberts
Lois Schine

Ex-Officio
Susan Pfister

Larry Aasen
Louise,Gary, Paul Aasen & families
Wynne and Randy Abrams
Linda Adelman
Barbara Agar
Molly Alger and Jay Dirnberger
Dee Andrian
Nancy Atwood
Elizabeth and Richard Auber
Mary Ann Batsell
Caryl Beatus
Kraemer and Bruce Becker
Constance S. Beskind
Holly and Paul Betts
Paul Bieler
Isabel and Russ Blair
Nancy and David Bloom
Arlene Bloom
Barbara Blumenfeld
Diane and Eric Bosch
Wendy and Jacques Bouthillier
Athena Ploumis Bradley & Hugh
Bradley
Louis F. Bregy
Andree N. Brooks
Marjorie Brous
Brumit Family
Mildred Bunche
Carol Burgess
William Caldwell
Marta Campbell
Janet and John Canning
Marci and Fred Caporizzo
Margaret Carkner
Bruce Carlisle
Linda and Albert Cassuto
Jane and Leo Cirino
Betty Copersino
Claudia Coplen
Laura Cotter
Mary Cregan

Betty Lou Cummings
Josette and Clifford Dalmage
Marsha Darmory
Jo Ann Davidson and Alan Beasley
Carol and Joel Davis
Linda and Vincent Debo
Carol and Ted Diamond
Martha DiLillo
Vivian Edelman
Ann Eicholtz
Susan S. Ellis
Marianne Farrell
Claire and Jean Luc Faucher
Virginia Ferrari
Camilla Finch
Doris E. Forest
Annamaria Forte
Robert Fox
Dorothy and Jon Fox
Luisa Francoeur
Judy Frey
Lisa and Ed Friedland
Anita Galvan-Henkin
Roslyn and Gene Gans
Catherine and Edward L. Garrity
Arline P. Gertzoff
Carol Gluckman
Lynn and Thomas Goldberg
Candy and Bob Goldstein
Marvin Goldstein
Katherine Golomb
Gloria and Jim Goodenough
Dr. David and Mrs. Arlene Gottlieb
Eve and Tom Green
Victoria Green
Lee Greenberg
Stewart and Constance Greenfield
Foundation
Mimi and Chuck Greenlee
Mary Gail Gristina
Julie Guarino and Lewis Bellardo
Deborah Guider
Deanna and Andre Guilbert
Sarah Guyaz
Yolanda Hall
Judy Hardy
Harriet Heineman
Velma nad Garson Heller
Gabriella Izzo
Francoise and Richard Jaffe
Gwendolyn and Dennis Jarrett
Pat and Jorgen Jensen
Betty Ann Jones
Sue Kane
Deidre Kantor
Dorothy Kaplan
Elisabeth Keane
Sheila Keenan
Estelle Kesselman 
Marilyn Killough
Teri Klein
Joan E. Kleinknecht
Diana and George Kleros
Jack Klinge
Betty Kogen
Sandy and Peter Kolbrener
John Kondub

Drs. Roberta and Martin Krauthamer
Sandra and Tom Kretsch
Kitty and Scott Kuhner
Celeste and Norman LaCroix
Vera Laessig and Kelly Gallagher
Alice Lamberson
Alberta and Charles Lamb
The Lau Family
The Leshem Family
Anne and Robert Levine
Gabrielle Levinson
Sandra Levinson
Gloria Licari
Helmy Lichtman
Dr. Stuart and Mrs. Joyce Losen
Ellie and Dick Lowenstein
Ina Lozyniak
Lillian and Gerald Luterman
Jane Malakoff
Joan and Louis Mall
Mary Ellen and Jim Marpe
Ellen Mason
Howard Matson
William S. Mazo
Mr. and Mrs. Edward McDermott Jr.
Bonita and Leonard Messman
Toby Michaels 
Sandra Milano
Joan and Michael Miller
Robert Mitchell
Dennis Mockler
Cathryn Morrison
Dr. Stephen Moskowitz
Jacquelin Mullin
Betty Munro
Joan Nathan
Joseph P. Nazzaro Jr.
Judge Alan and Mrs. Janet Nevas
Maxine and Arnold Nickelsberg
Lory Nurenberg and Frank Hall
Betty Ann Obringer
Thomas Oliver
Joan Ollweiler
Carolyn Olsen
Marilyn and Mario Ottaviano
Arlyne Parillo
Joyce Pauker
Anne B. Pfeiffer
Thomas Pierce
Bernard Platt
Pat and Salvatore Porio
Meredith Poster and Risa Byers
Marion Potter
Sarah Puhy
Frank E. Purcell Jr.
Barbara and Stephen Raffel
Miriam Raines
Harriette and Dick Rauh
Carolyn Raymond
Judith Reid
Barbara Reis
Julie Renda
Janet Reynolds
Helga Richards
John Ritzcovan and Marilisa Beccalli
Barbara and Stuart Rogan
June Rogers



Donna Rogg and Brian Macpher-
son
Vivian Rosenberg
Martha and Martin Rosenfeld
Stephanie Ross
Carolyn and Richard Rothseid
Joan Rotman
Pegeen and David Robinstein
Ann Rully
Judith Runnette
Jane Sachs
Teresa and Mario Sa'Couto
Marleen Salko
Irma and Joseph Schachter
Lois Schine
Karen and Richard Schwam
Bette Sedgwick
Harriet and Bob Selverstone
The Shack Sackler Foundation
Jane E. Sherman
Andrea Dossett Sheya
Jane Koenitzer Siegars
Edith D. Sillman
Phyllis and Mort Silverberg
Doris Skutch
Judy and Lonnie Slosson
Eleanor Solovay
The Southards/Minetrees
Mark Spivack
Barbara and Jules Sprung
George Steinberg
Sybil Steinberg
Carol Steinman
Jean Steinschneider
Bernadette Stiskal
Joanna Straczek
Nina Streitfeld
Burton Stuttman
Mary Ellen Sullivan
Judith Swann
Jaye and Joseph Sweedler
Susan Tane
Jean Tanguay
Robin Tauck
Jan Taylor
Margaret and Alan Temple
Frances V. Thomas
Susan Thomsen & Norman Trepner
Arlene and David Thrope
Ginger M. Tobey
Mary and Rick Towers
Eva and Christian Trefz
Debby and Fred Ury
Donna Vaccarella
Diane and Harrison Valante
Eileen and Anthony Valenti
Bev and Joe Valiante
Sonna Vankampen
Dorothy Vecchione
Nancy Vener
Olga Washburn
Ellen and Joel Wasserman
Sylvia and Robert Weiss
Barbara and David Wiederecht
Nancy Wilder
Ruth Winnick
Arlene and Marty Yolles

A look back and a look forward from new Board member Marsha Darmory

I joined the Senior Center about fifteen years ago while I and a group of
friends were still working. After Yoga class we would meet in the center's
cafeteria for coffee and tea and spend time catching up.

After retiring I became more involved with WSCA which was now my 
"new community". I took yoga and stretch classes and tried a few others 
that were not my favorite but were there to try, and looked forward to 
the weekday and Saturday lectures.

I was fortunate to meet new people and make new friends. And there was al-
ways Ben smiling and greeting us with his distinctive voice. He and I had fun
sharing our "Saab stories".

The Zoom classes I took from the Senior Center during the pandemic were
my only real outlet. I enjoyed all four of them and looked forward to seeing
my friends and all the participants. I am so happy to be back at the Center
with one in-person exercise class (21 attendees today) and last week's 
art lecture (20 attendees).

So happy to be back!

in the spotlight
MARSHA DARMORY
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